
THE ALCOHOL BEVERAGE BOARD 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2020 @ 1:00 PM 

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS CONFERENCE ROOM 

CHESAPEAKE BUILDING 

41770 BALDRIDGE STREET 

LEONARDTOWN, MD  20650 

 

 

The meeting of the Alcohol Beverage Board of St. Mary’s County was held on Thursday, 
September 10, 2020 at 1:00 PM in the County Commissioners Conference Room, 
Chesapeake Building, Leonardtown, Maryland.  
 
Vice-Chairman April Trossbach called the meeting to order at 1 pm.  
 
ROLL CALL  

 

Members present: 
Vice-Chairman April Trossbach 
Member Leonard Kohl 
Member David Willenborg  
Tamara Hildebrand, Administrator 
Chris Beaver, Attorney  
Suzan Dean, Recording Secretary  
Kevin Hall, Inspector  
Sgt. Steve Myers, Alcohol Enforcement Coordinator 
 
Not Present: 
Chairman Denietolis 
Member Barbara Hill 
 
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

 

Vice-Chairman Trossbach moved to approve the agenda. Motion was seconded by 
Member Willenborg.  Motion carried. 
 
APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES  
 

Member Kohl moved to approve the minutes for the August 13, 2020 meeting. Motion 

was seconded by Member Willenborg. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS 

 Applications 

Il Piccolo Morso - Application of Silvia Canovas Chance to purchase a Class B 

(Restaurant) BWL license & t/a Il Piccolo Morso (Il Piccolo Morso, LLC), 22845 

Washington St., Leonardtown, MD  20650.  And permission for outdoor seating. 

Silvia Chance appeared (via WEBCAM) before the Board and was sworn in. Mrs. Chance 

stated that she wishes to open an Italian restaurant in Leonardtown and to be able to 

serve alcohol. Member Willenborg made the motion for a 90-day conditional approval 

pending the Health Department, Fire Marshal, Use and Occupancy and Traders license. 

Motion was seconded by Member Kohl. Motion carried. 

The Slice House II Go - Application of Maegyne Held to purchase a Class B (Restaurant) 

BWL license & t/a The Slice House II Go (The Slice House II, LLC), 22745 Washington 

St., Leonardtown, MD  20650.  And permission for outdoor seating & non-refillable 

container permit. 

Maegyne Held appeared (via WEBCAM) before the Board and was sworn in. Mrs. Held 

stated that she is applying for a class B liquor license.  Member Kohl made the motion for 

the approval of the license. Motion was seconded by Member Willenborg. Motion carried. 

BOARD ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

Tamara Hildebrand reported that the Board of Elections has moved to their new location 

on Hollywood Road and the Alcohol Board staff is busy moving our offices around. Mrs. 

Hildebrand explained that we would utilize the large space we have open to make into a 

training room for the RAST training. Mrs. Hildebrand expressed her condolences from the 

ABB Board and staff to the McKay family for the recent passing of Mrs. Marilyn McKay, a 

license holder and probably our longest current license holder that the ABB has.   

ALCOHOL ENFORCEMENT COORDINATOR REPORT 

Sgt. Myers reported: 

16 alcohol checks with no violations 

COVID checks being done with the Health Department on Thursday, Friday and 

Saturdays 

For the month of August there were 16 DUI arrests  

Covered the Golden Beach Labor Day Parade. 

Sgt. Myers stated that while he was doing a COVID check in Action Lounge and Billiards, 

he observed a patron that appeared to be intoxicated.  Sgt. Myers spoke with staff about 



the protocol of over-service of intoxicated patrons. No violation was given, just the 

warning. 

BOARD INSPECTOR REPORT 

Mr. Hall explained to the Board about the weekly conference calls that the staff has with 

the MALA group since March.  Mr. Hall reiterated about the moving of the office space 

and the reorganization the ABB has been doing. Mr. Hall performed 24 inspections during 

the month of August.  

BOARD MEMBERS TIME 

No discussion  

ADJOURNMENT- Vice-Chairman Trossbach made a motion to adjourn at 1:38 pm. 

Motion was seconded by Member Kohl. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Suzan Dean, Recording Secretary 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Mark Denietolis, Chair 
 


